MINUTES NORTH LEBANON TOWNSHIP PARKS & RECREATION BOARD August 1, 2023

The regularly scheduled meeting of the North Lebanon Township Parks & Recreation Board was called to order at 7:00 PM at the North Lebanon Township Municipal Building located at 725 Kimmerlings Road, North Lebanon Township. The pledge to the flag was recited. The following people were present:

Dwayne Elder Chair
Corey Uhrich Vice-Chair
Mark Grumbine Member
Audrey Blauch Member

Molly Lum Assistant Township Manager

Dave Leid Park & Rec Foreman

Absent: Ryan Schmidt

Also in attendance was Kristin Zimmerman, Recording Secretary.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

There were no comments from the public.

Chair Elder asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes. Hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the minutes from June as the July meeting was canceled.

MOTION: Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from June. Motion approved unanimously.

ASSISTANT TOWNSHIP MANAGER REPORT- Molly Lum

New Business

<u>Border Patrol Update</u> – Border Patrol provided reports on geese management from March to June of 2023. Geese counts are low and seem to have dwindled as the months progressed. Per the contract, visits will occur through October to keep the population under control.

<u>Community Park Bathroom Vandalism</u> – Three youths were caught on camera vandalizing the Township Community Park restrooms on several occasions. The footage has been turned over to the Police Department for further investigation.

PARKS & REC ACTIVITIES

All members were provided with Dave Leid's activity report for the months of June and July.

COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS

With there being no more business brought before the Parks and Recreation Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 P.M.

MOTION: Motion was made and seconded to adjourn. Motion approved unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Kristin Zimmerman Recording Secretary